## Muthoora, Leela

From: M Brennan

**Sent:** 18 March 2015 07:42

To: Planning

**Subject:** Planning Application 2 - 2015/0921/P

## Dear Camden Council

As a resident of Hardington and live opposite to Charlie Ratchford and use it as well as other residents living on their own at Hardington, I strongly object to the day-care centre being taken away from us for profit. This will mean 100's of vulnerable people using Charlie Ratchford in Camden will be squeezed into tiny and very noisy bit of land left over from development of Haverstock School. Has Camden no humanity or empathy for vulnerable in people in the borough.

At present vulnerable people have space at Charlie Ratchford and this should be added to and not taken aware from vulnerable people. The redundant factory should be used to add to Charlie Ratchford to make more space for aging population and safety for vulnerable people and staff to use daily in Camden. Help vulnerable people instead of punishing us by taking away daily hot meals from us also a place to exercise and lean new stuff with gardens to walk around and vulnerable users of the centre can look the after gardens. We have paid taxes all our lives and some still paying taxes and Camden still punish us.

Camden is aware of aging population but instead of helping us you punish and blame us for the cuts. More space is needed that you know is due for large aging population in the borough not less space which you proposed to do with taking Charlie Ratchford away from us.

If you go ahead with your damaging plans we will not be able to breathe with demolition work and dust particles from it which Hardington vulnerable residents living here will be in the middle of it. Also you plan to bring in lots of more into the brought means we will be living on top of each other and will make it very difficult to cope with. We do not need more flats for super rich to be left empty by them. Instead Camden should not keep their flats empty for years like in my block. Wonder why this is happening maybe Camden wants Hardington for super rich as well and move us all out, the ones that are left living after you have finished with such horrendous disturbance that you want to take place around us will go on for years and you think will be good for us.

Camden should use the bit of left over land from Haverstock School for super rich to buy to leave empty and leave vulnerable day care centre alone and add to it by including the redundant factory to make more garden space for vulnerable people to use to grow vegetables to use in the day care centre. We do not want to be squeeze into a place like sardines that Camden is quickly becoming now.

Residents has great difficulty getting to shop for bumping into crowds of tourist, cafés with tables chairs and signs outside them on pavements. Also cars parked on pavements as well. It is a nightmare for resident at present and you still want to make it more so. How shameful of you do this to residents and more shameful to make vulnerable residents feel like they are not worth anything.

At present vulnerable resident cannot use wheelchairs on pavement, people with walking stick it's a nightmare and blind people it is hell. Of course Camden would like us all to disappear and replace with young working super rich and it seems Camden cannot wait for that to happen to make Camden into a Disney world type of place for tourist squeezed into a very small area.

Camden should recognise that there are still lots of ordinary resident living in the borough and they not want more harassment to make our lives more of a misery that we seem to be getting every day from Camden please stop it.

Yours sincerely

Margaret Brennan 32 Hardington Belmont Street London NW1 8HN